The Statue Of Liberty

The Statue of Liberty is a 93-meter long statue that stands on Liberty Island in New York Harbor. The statue was a gift from the people of France to the USA in honor of their success at abolishing slavery and creating a democracy. It was received by the US on October 28, 1886.

The Statue of Liberty is one of the most iconic symbols of America. The official name of the statue is "Liberty Enlightening the World." The statue is also known as "Lady Liberty" or the "Mother Of Exiles."

The statue represents freedom and liberty of the democratic country of the United States. The torch in the hand of the statue represents the enlightenment of the world. The broken chains at her feet symbolize the US getting rid of slavery and oppression. The tablet in the left hand represents the law and has July 4, 1776 inscribed on it in Roman numerals.

The exterior of the statue is made of copper, which has turned green due to oxidation. There are 354 steps inside the statue to climb to the crown of the statue. The seven rays on the crown of the statue represent the seven seas and the seven continents. The statue weighs around **225 tons**.

The statue is open to visitors. It is a part of the US National Park Service and one of the very popular tourist attractions in the United States.





Based on the information given above, answer the following questions.

1.	Where is the Statue of Liberty located?
2.	When did the United States receive the Statue of Liberty?
3.	What is the official name of the Statue of Liberty?
4.	What are the other names by which the Statue of Liberty is known?
5.	What does the Statue of Liberty represent?
6.	What does the torch of the statue represent?
7.	What do the broken chains at her feet represent?
8.	What does the tablet in her left hand represent?
9.	What material is the exterior of the statue made of?
10.	How many steps are there in the Statue of Liberty?
11.	What is the weight of the statue?
12.	What do the seven rays on the crown of the statue represent?

